Preservation Committee Meeting
April 7, 2009

CLRC at 10 AM

Present:
Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Mohawk Valley Community College; Nancy Virgil-Call, Utica College; Holly Sammons, OCPL; Meg Van Patten, Baldwinsville Public Library; Susan Hughes, CLRC liaison; Sara Hills, CLRC intern
Excused:
David Stokoe, Syracuse University
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM.

Last meeting’s minutes: Approved with minor changes. Moved (Holly) / Seconded (Nancy).

Action Items:

Susan:
· Contact Michelle for recommendations about a publication to hand out at the final workshop

· Get a copy of the ASHRAE manual chapter about libraries and archives

· Work on developing a workshop about preservation of media

· Will send out another email about “Recruiting and Managing Volunteers”

Holly: encourage Betts branch library to reply to Susan’s oral history survey
Committee: send suggestions for preservation of media workshop to Susan

Environmental Monitoring Grant

· Workshop

· March workshop, “Preparing for Disaster,” went well. 21 people attended, and the weather cooperated.
· Susan presented about the importance of preparing a disaster plan

· There was no disaster recovery exercise

· 8 institutions were represented; some were non-library, like a museum and a state park

· Office of Fire Prevention and Control sent 2 people: Pablo Davis and Ben Keller
· Used new truck to show how to use fire extinguishers – Susan got some great pictures, which she may show at the final workshop in May

· One of the attendees sent a bomb threat card to put by the phone with instructions from the police. The CLRC wants to put that by every phone.
· Grant is right on schedule; Michelle received statistics and information including general information for future monitoring in environment. Susan will send copies in final report to state
· Does Michelle’s report include what to do if an institution’s environment is bad? Yes –provides suggestions to help pinpoint a problem area
· Are the same problems happening over and over again? Susan isn’t sure – she’ll ask Michelle. Susan supposed that fluctuation in humidity would be the biggest problem; buildings are old and retrofitted.
· Originally, the grant had money for an HVAC engineer for libraries. With the 0.88% cut from the state, Susan had to cut that workshop. Preservation committee plans to use remaining funds to buy a publication to hand out at the final workshop. 
· The publication would work as a reference guide for employees who were unable to attend the workshops

· ASHRAE is a manual for HVAC engineers, and they recently added a chapter specifically about libraries and archives. That chapter would be a good inclusion in the final workshop
“Dealing with Donors”
· April 15th workshop with 13 people (including Susan) registered. Susan sent out a notice to the list serve, so more people will sign up
· Change in speakers from David Stokoe to Peter Verheyen

· Andy Kitzman will speak in the morning about dealing with difficult donors, the importance of a collection policy, and how to deaccession material properly
· Peter Verheyen will speak about how to look at potential donations with an eye to the conservation costs. He will provide ballpark estimates for conservation
· Susan plans to email attendees about questions they have for the speaker, so that every question can be answered.

Bookmarks
· Meg offered to help with writing and finishing the bookmarks. Susan and Meg agreed to meet after the meeting to discuss what needs to be done.
· Susan wants to hand out the bookmarks in May for Preservation Month. Susan also wants to send out a Mayday email about disaster recovery

· David Stokoe offered SU’s guillotine to cut them
Oral history survey
· 21 surveys returned; only 6 replied that they have an oral history collection. Susan sent the surveys to members and members of members that she thought might have oral history collections
· Public libraries, academic libraries, and one historical society responded that they had an oral history collection
· All 6 were interested in a workshop

· Maybe to broaden the interest, the workshop could deal with preservation of different media types and providing access to media
· Other issues that could be discussed: copyright, borrowing audio/visual files, permission to publish on the internet
Other
· State has only guaranteed funding through December
· Already sustained a 6% cut, and there may be more cuts to follow

· 3Rs are advocating for the DHP and environmental monitoring grant

Announcements/Sharing

· Workshop: “Recruiting and Managing Volunteers”

Next Meeting: June 22, 2009 at CLRC at 10 AM.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sara Hills

CLRC Intern

